
GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
 

Brother Knights and Friends,  
 

1.    Thursday Nov 2nd--1st Degree starting at 7:30pm, All doors will be locked at 7:31pm, and no one will be  
       allowed in until after the degree is completed. So, no knocking on the doors or on the kitchen windows,                   
  you will not be allowed to enter. 
 
2.   Thursday Nov 16th is the annual Turkey Shoot.  The cost is 10.00 but a discount will be offered for anyone      
 who brings a donation to the Journey's collection that we are having. Anything new such as ladies under
 wear, and any travel size shampoos, toothpaste, toothbrushes, these types of things.  Remember this is     
 going to a good cause. 
 
3.   Lucky Bucks winners :    Ed Wendling,     Alan Sordyll,    Scott Baxendale. 
 
4.   Also, please think about being an Officer for the upcoming 2017-2018 fraternal year.  See me or Henry for 
more information 
 
I would also like to take this time is say Thank You for all your support. 
 
May God Bless Both You And Your Families.  
 
                                                               NOW JUST A FEW CHANGES TO REMIND YOU OF 
 
                                                                  ALL MEETINGS WILL NOW START AT 730PM 
 
November 2nd-  will be our next 1st Degree 730pm  ALL DOORS WILL BE LOCKED AT 735PM, AND YOU WILL 
NOT BE ALLOWED TO ENTER UNTIL AFTER THE 1ST DEGREE. NO EXCEPTIONS TO THIS RULE......... 
 
November 2nd - GENERAL MEETING After 1st Degree 
 
November 16th - SOCIAL MEETING 7:30 PM 
 
November 30th - OFFICERS MEETING 7:30PM   
 
THANK YOU AGAIN FOR ALL YOUR HELP AND COOPERATION. 
 
MAY GOD BLESS YOU AND YOUR FAMILIES. 
 
THOMAS W. REED  GRAND KNIGHT  630-329-3508  GOLFCRAZE1@HOTMAIL.COM 
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Deputy Grand Knight’s Report       

 
 

Thank you to all who made the Clearbrook Dance a success! 

On November 30th, the charity committee will meet at 6:45pm to review requests. Please submit requests in my mail box 
prior to November 30th. 

Tootsie Rolls are still for sale— cost 5.00 for a box of 50 and 30.00 for a case of 300. 

Past Grand Knight dinner on January 20th,  location and cost to be announced soon. 

Thank you,,                      
Henry Zadja 

Warden’s Report  
 
 
 

We will be having a 1st Degree on Nov. 2, 2017.  If you have a candidate or have signed up a candidate call Warden Dean 
Sordyl at 847-394-3307.  Have the candidate there at 6:45 pm. 

Brothers, is all the members responsibility to talk to and try and recruit new members, not just the officers. 

 

Thank you,  
Dean Sordyl 

 
 

 

 Chancellor’s Report 
 

 

On November 3rd St Edna will host bingo cost $15.00 presale. $18.00 at door. 

On November 6, 13, 20 and 27th the Council will host Monday Night Football—cost  $10.00. 

The Chicago Food Depository will distribute produce on November 9th beginning at 9::30 AM. 

The Council  will hold our annual Turkey Shoot.  Details will be announced soon. 

On Thanksgiving day will be holding our annual Mass of Remembrance beginning at 10:30 AM. 

Thank you, 

Henry Zadja 



Chaplain’s Report 
                                                    
"Lord, make me an instrument of your peace." This is the first line to one of the best-loved and most widely known prayers of all time. It is 
recognized around the world, and is familiar even to those who are not Christian. Here is the popular prayer: 
                                                                                                                                
Lord, make me an instrument of your peace.  
 
Where there is hatred, let me bring love.  
 
Where there is offense, let me bring pardon.  
 
Where there is discord, let me bring union.  
 
Where there is error, let me bring truth.  
 
Where there is doubt, let me bring faith.  
 
Where there is despair, let me bring hope.  
 
Where there is darkness, let me bring your light.  
 
Where there is sadness, let me bring joy.  
 
O Master, let me not seek as much  
 
to be consoled as to console,  
 
to be understood as to understand,  
 
to be loved as to love,  
 
for it is in giving that one receives,  
 
it is in pardoning that one is pardoned, 
 
it is in dying that one is raised to eternal life.  
 

But there is more to the mysterious history of this beloved prayer.  Many people believe that it was written by St. Francis of Assisi. His life so per-
fectly exemplifies its charism that he may as well have written it. It almost seems imbued with the humble, simple, radiant heart of Francis himself. 
His name is inseparable from the opening line:  
“Lord, make me an instrument of your peace…”  
However, St. Francis was not the author of this renowned prayer. With careful research and study, the prayer was found to have first been printed 
in a Catholic magazine called La Clochette in 1912. Father Esther Bouquerel (1855–1923) was the editor of this magazine. With rare exceptions, all 
the content was written by him. It seems, then, that if he himself was the writer, he wished to remain anonymous. Around the year 1918, a Francis-
can priest named Étienne Benoît reprinted this prayer on a holy card with a picture of St. Francis and had it mass-produced. 
This, then, must have been what confused everyone about its author. It reached the United States by 1927. When it was published in English, a 
Quaker magazine misattributed it to St. Francis of Assisi.  During World War II, Archbishop Francis Spellman helped distribute "millions of copies 
of" this prayer, still attributed to St. Francis. 
"One can safely say," comments a friar, "that although [St. Francis] is not the author, it resembles him and would not have displeased him." This prayer is so be-
loved that it has been set to music numerous times. When you hear the words "Lord, make me an instrument of your peace," you probably start 
humming a certain tune in your head! Below is a prayer which St. Francis did write. A prayer for peace, a prayer which is similar to the "Peace Pray-
er" in its humility, love, and spirit of sacrifice.  
St. Francis prayed this in front  
of the San Damiano cross.  
 
“Most high, Most Glorious God,  
Enlighten the darkness of my heart. 
Grant me a right and true faith,  
a certain hope, and a perfect charity,  
a feeling, and understanding of You,  
So that I may be able to accomplish 
your holy and just commands.  
Amen."  
(St. Francis of Assisi, 1206) 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

Peace and blessings always,                                  

Deacon Joseph Yannotta 



CHARITY DISBURSEMENTS IN OCTOBER  
 

Our council approved and distributed checks to the following charities at the October 5th Business meeting: 
 
$100.00 to The Women’s Centers of Greater Chicagoland in honor of their “Pro Life Walk”.  This charity helps women 
and saves babies.   
Requested by Bob Koscielniak.   
   
$100.00 to “St. Angela School for the purpose of enhancing the green space which will occur after major renovation.                                                 
Requested by Sam Marsillo.   
 
$2,000.00 SALUTE, INC to help underwrite this organization’s Memorial Day 5k/10k run on May 27, 2018.  SALUTE, 

INC is dedicated to meeting the financial, physical and emotional needs of injured military service members, veterans and 

their families.  The 5k/10k run is a major fund raiser.  This request came to us from Mary Beth Beiersdorf, who along 

with Bill Beiersdorf, her husband, founded SALUTE, INC in 2003.  



TURKEY SHOOT 

 

The Knights of Columbus Holy Rosary Council # 4483 

                                                                                               

Presents our annual …. 

 

Turkey Shoot, Men’s Night Out 
 

Open to all Knights and their guests  
 

Thursday, November 16, 2017, starting at 7:30 PM 
 

 at the Knight’s of Columbus Hall 
 

15 N Hickory Ave. Arlington Heights, Il 60004 
 

     

Fellowship – Fun – Food/ Beer & Drinks 
 

                 Watch football on our 60” screen 
 

         WII bowling tournament, Baggo, and Cards 
 

                               50/50 Drawing 
 

                          Win your Thanksgiving Turkey and other prizes 
 

Everyone Receives a Ticket for the Raffle Drawing With their Entry. Fee of $10.00 
 
 

 
To help the homeless via “Journeys, The Road Home” and  

to receive $5.00 off your entry fee bring one of the  
following: 

 

 Travel size shampoo & gel 

 Packaged prepare foods (Mac N Cheese, soups, noodles)  

 Women’s underwear (new)  

 Gym shoe sneakers (new or gently used)    

         Bring your appetite! Enjoy a traditional thanksgiving meal!  
                                  Compliments of Chuck, Bob, Jim & the rest of the crew!  



Council Communications 
 
For all members who wish to understand how the council communications currently work.  Below are listed  various methods we are 
currently using and the intended use for each method.  
 
Weekly Blasts: 
The weekly blast is to be used as a reminder for events coming up in the next couple of weeks.  It can also be used to announce events 
missed at our business meeting. Since this blast only comes out on Wednesdays should not be used to announce the passing a brother 
knight or family member. 

Items for the blast should not be more than 1-2 paragraphs. 
Articles should have something to do with our Council, Assembly or local Parishes. 
Articles should not be about outside groups or events that do not concern our council. 
Pictures are allowed and should be in J-peg or JPG format.  

Please submit all requests for the weekly blast by Sunday evenings. Copy the message to the following people.  
Grand Knight Thomas Reed: golfcraze1@hotmail.com 

Brian Marier: BJMKofC4483@outlook.com 
 

Newsletter: 
The Newsletter is to be used to notify members of everything going on in Council, Ladies Auxiliary and parishes.  This would include 
how we did at previous months events, upcoming events, charity funds being dispersed, messages from State or Supreme Councils and 
Basset training. 
Any member who has news from their parish, about the council or the Knights of Columbus, may submit an article for the Newsletter.  
You can include pictures and or fliers for the event. All articles submitted must be approved by the Grand Knight. 
The following Chair officers are required to submit a newsletter article each month.  The Grand Knight, Deputy Grand Knight, Chancel-
lor, Warden and the Chaplain.    
All Articles for the Newsletter need to be submitted by the 15th of each month. Please send your newsletter article to the fol-
lowing e-mail addresses. 

Grand Knight Thomas Reed: golfcraze1@hotmail.com 
Newsletter coordinator: newsletter4483@yahoo.com  

 

Website (Including Facebook page).  
To update anything on our website please e-mail the following people. We will contact our website administrator to process the update.  

Grand Knight Thomas Reed: golfcraze1@hotmail.com 
Brian Marier: BJMKofC4483@outlook.com 

 

Passing of a Brother Knight. 
If wish to notify us of the passing of a Brother Knight. Please notify: 

Grand Knight Thomas Reed: golfcraze1@hotmail.com 
Brian Marier: BJMKofC4483@outlook.com  

The Grand knight should be able to send out a message to our membership through the Supreme website.  We will also try to put it in 
the weekly blast depending on the day of the services.  
Honor Guard:  If an Honor Guard is being requested the proper protocol is to make the request through our Faithful Navigator.   We 
would recommend notifying the following people.   

Faithful Navigator - Mike McEvoy: michaelmcevo@gmail.com  
    Commander - Angelo Cozzarelli: angelocozz@yahoo.com 

Communications for the Assembly - Dean Sordyl: fcseton2410@gmail.com  
 
It is the memberships responsibility to notify us of any change to your E-mail address and mailing address.  If you don’t tell 
us how will we know? 
 

Vivat Jesus 
Brian Marier 
Trustee, Communications.  
 

mailto:BJMKofC4483@outlook.com
mailto:BJMKofC4483@outlook.com
mailto:BJMKofC4483@outlook.com
mailto:angelocozz@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 
 

 

BEVERAGE ALCOHOL SELLERS & SERVERS  

EDUCATION AND TRAINING 

 
SATURDAY 

  
NOVEMBER 18, 2017 

 
 

   8:00AM-12:00PM 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4 Hour Training  

Program 

4483 Members 

No Cost 

Illinois Liquor  

Control 

Commission 

2017 

Licensed Course 

Physical Properties of  

Alcohol 

Prevention and  

Intervention 

State and Local Statutes 

DUI 

ID Techniques 

Dram Shop and Liability 

Coverage 

 

CLASS LOCATION 

 

KC HALL 

15 N. Hickory 
Arlington Heights, IL  

60004 
(847) 255-4483 



 

Knights of Columbus Activities in October 
 
 
 

Clearbrook Dance at the hall on October 6, 2017 
 
 

 

 
 
Our “Clearbrook Dances” are usually held the first Friday of October, December 
and May.  Everyone is invited to stop by, mix with the guests, help serve food, cook 
or listen to the music.  Check future newsletters for exact dates.  This event is a 
great opportunity to show our members, families and friends that charity also in-
cludes “just being there and helping out” 
 

Northwest Families March for Life in Palatine, Saturday, October 7  
 

 

 
 
 



 

 
 

Also on Saturday October 7  
 
 
 

We held our 1st Annual KC Hall Beer Fest              

               
We hope to hold a similar event in the near future! 

 

 

 

October 9, Columbus Day Observed 
 

We started with a Mass at the KC Hall.  Our celebrants were Rev. Michal Lewon of                                
St. Colette Parish and Fr. John McNamara who grew up in St. James Parish.  He is currently an asso-

ciate pastor at St. Bridget’s in Love Park, Illinois.  
 

After delicious sweet rolls, cookies and other treats, we marched in a procession to North Park in Ar-
lington Heights, to honor our lady, to pray for peace and to respect life.   
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6759 W. Greenfield Ave, West Allis, WI 53214 Phone: (414) 266- 

 

 

 
 

October 13 at St. James  
 

Lead by Associate Pastor, Derek Ho, respect life members and parishioners, celebrated the 100th year 
of the final apparition by the Virgin Mary, also known as Our Lady of Fatima, to three shepherd chil-
dren, Lucia Santos and her cousins Jacinta and Francisco Marto.   
 
From the web “After some newspapers reported that the Virgin Mary had promised a miracle for the 
last of her apparitions on 13 October, a huge crowd, possibly between 30,000 and 100,000, including 

reporters and photographers, gathered at Cova da Iria.  What happened then became known as the 
"Miracle of the Sun". 

4400 or 1-800-416-2049 



Feed My Starving Children 
 

Feed My Starving Children is a Christian non-profit organization that coordinates the packaging and 
distribution of food to people in developing nations. 
Lead by Grand Knight Tom and Debbie Reed and Bob Gedman, a group of approximately 40 knights including spouses and 
friends volunteered two hours each on Saturday, September 9th to pack enough food to feed 109 children for a year. 
Tom is trying to put together another trip to Schaumburg.  So keep your eyes open to find out our next trip.  
 

 

 

 

 



Remember in Prayer       
 
 
 

“WE HAVE REFRESHED THE LIST OF NAMES OF OUR 
BROTHERS AND SISTERS WHO HAVE ASKED FOR PRAY-

ERS. IN THE FUTURE IF YOU WISH TO HAVE A NAME 
ADDED PLEASE SEND THAT REQUEST TO DEACON JOE 
YANNOTTA(JYANNOTTA@COMCAST.NET) AND HE WILL 

ADDED IT TO HIS MONTHLY REFLECTION”.  

December 2017 Calendar of Events 

Produce Mobile 
 

Could you, a loved one or a friend use free produce and bread stuffs??  The Produce Mobile from the Chicago Food Depository is co-
ning back to St. Thomas of Villanova 1201 E. Anderson Drive Palatine, IL 60074 on November 9th.  Rain, snow or shine, our guests 
will be there. Will you be able to help? Produce and bread stuffs are available to our guests or anyone you may know who could use free 
food beginning around 9AM and finishing around 11:30AM or so.  Again, our guests do not need any form of ID. Volunteers are need-
ed to get carts from the Jewel Store, empty the truck, sort the goods, bag and distribute the goods finally, clean up. Volunteers, dress for 
the weather!  

For more information or to volunteer, please contact Mark Stastny at 847-632-1630. Thank you.  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

1 
 

2 
 

3 4 5 
 

Squires Meeting 
6:30 P.M. 

6 
 

Polish Council 
 
 

7 
 

Business Meeting 

 

8 
 

9 

10 11 12 
 

Sword & Baldric 
7:30PM 

 

13 14  

Sword & Baldric 
7:30PM 

15 16 

17 18 19 
 

Seton Assembly  
7:30PM 

20 21 

Council Christmas 
Party                                                                                                

22 23 
 

24 
 

Christmas Eve 

25 
 

Christmas Day 

26 
 

Building Corporation 
Meeting 

6:30 P.M. 

27 28 

Charity Meeting          
7:00 PM                    

Officers Meeting        
7:30 PM 

29 30 

31 
 

New Year’s Eve 

      

Lucky Bucks 
 

LUCKY BUCK WINNERS     
IN OCTOBER  

 
Winners of $50 each  

Dean Sordyl,  

Ed Wendling and  

Scott Baxendale   

Pray for our recently Deceased 
 
 
 
 
 

Eugene Connolly 

mailto:JYANNOTTA@COMCAST.NET
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   
 
 
 

1 
 

Polish Council 

2 
 

1st Degree  
Business Meeting  

follows       

3 
 

4 
 

5 6 7 
 

Squires Meeting 
6:30 P.M. 

8 
 
 

9 
 

Sword & Baldric 
7:30PM 

 

10 
 

11 

12 13 14 
 

Sword & Baldric 
7:30PM 

 

15 16 

Social Meeting        

Turkey Shoot  
7:00pm    

17 18 

19 20 21 
 

Seton Assembly  
7:30PM 

22 23 

Thanksgiving Day 

                                                 

24 25 
 

26 27 
 

28 
 

Building Corporation 
Meeting 

6:30 P.M. 

29 30 
Charity Meeting          

7:00 PM                    
Officers Meeting        

7:30 PM 

  


